SITE INSPECTION REPORT

On 09-08-2019, I along with Assistant Conservator of Forests, Ankola
Sub-division, Range Forest Officers Ankola, Dy. Range Forest Officer and
Sri. Naveen, Site Engineer, NHAI who is the user agency inspected the
proposed re-diversion of forest land in Forest Sy.No:10A1A1A of Hattikeri
village, Ankola Taluk, Uttar Kannada District. During the inspection the
following observations were made.

1) The 2259.00 ha. of forest of land is being diverted to project Seabird,
Ministry of defence as per the Government of India, Department of
Environment, Forest and Wildlife, New Delhi’s letter No: 8-472/83-
Fry(Cons) dtd: 31-10-1986 for establishment of Illrd Naval Base at
Karwar subject to certain conditions.

2) Total of 9.136 ha. forest land is transferred from Ministry of Defence to
NHAI on 28-10-2014. But NHAI included only 6.68 ha. out of 9.136 ha. of
forest land transferred from MOD to NHAI in diversion of forest land of
159.80 ha. proposal and obtained Stage-I approval on 06-05-2014.
However 2.469 ha. was missed out and hence this proposal is initiated.

3) The total forest area proposed is 2.469 ha. but on observation in the field
and perusal of records it is found that, 1.02 ha. out of 2.469 ha. is
disforested as per the Government Order No: AFD 262 FAF 70 dated:
20-09-1970. Hence only 1.449 ha. is the proposed forest area for re-
diversion.

4) The toll plaza is very essential for the expansion and maintenance work
of NHAL and the construction of Toll Plaza is going on in the proposed
area.

Hence, 1 recommended for the approval of the proposal for re-
diversion of 1.449 ha. of forest land from Ministry of Defence to NHAL

Date: 28-08-2019 (K.V. Vasantha Reddy, Ifs,) >¥ ©% 019
Deputy Conservator of Forests,
Karwar Division, Karwar.



